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Deputy Inspector McCormack stated the following:

- There was 7% increase in crime. Up 1% from last month.

- Three incidents occurred each involved shooting. One was on 187t Street and Prospect Avenue, second
incident was on Beaumont Avenue, and the third incident was on 180t street. Domestic violence unit is working
close with victims.

- He also announced that Captain Ordonez left to the 49t Police Precinct in exchange for Captain John Hall.
Captain John Hall gave a history of his life, he will be working close with domestic violence cases.

Jay Baez from Senator Gustavo Rivera’s Office, stated there will be a job fair on May 3, 2017.

There office also post an employment bulletin board every month. They are also going to be hosting a Screen Rent
Freeze event on May 19, 2017 from 12:00 PM to 4:00 PM. For more information and to schedule an appointment,
please call (718) 933-2034.

District Manager of Bronx Community Board #6, John Sanchez, informed us about the about the upcoming Family
Paint Fest on May 6, 2017 were the community will be coming together to paint the designed mural.

A representative from Assemblyman Victor Pichardo’s office talked about know your rights forum tenants support
system. Call (718) 933-6990. Address 2175 Jerome Avenue.

Rafael Moure from Council Member Richie Torres’ office informed us about the voting results for the budget.

Lieutenant Torres informed us about the Summer Youth Academy whose deadline is in June. They’re also
expecting a total of 150 children. Lieutenant Torres also informed us about the Citizen Police Academy for
teenagers in the community. These particular sessions are usually 14 weeks, but the amount of weeks have been
reduce to 6 weeks for the teenagers who are between the ages of 13 and 17 years old. These sessions are only
offered twice a year. He also announced that on Saturday, April 29, they will be hosting an event for children to
obtain ID cards. This event will take place at 1162 Zerega Avenue from 12:00 PM to 4:00 PM.

It was announced that barbecuing on sidewalks is not permitted.
It was also announced that the 48™ Police Precinct will be hosting a set of events starting May 14, 2017.

The 13" Annual Car Show will be on Sunday, May 28, 2017 at Fordham University. There’s a $20 fee for car
parking and a $2 entrance fee.

Next meeting will be held on May 30, 2017 at 7:00 pm, at the 48th Precinct.
If you have any questions, comments or concerns, please call 718-299-3900.
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